Woodlands Homeowners’Association

Board Meeting

October 9, 2017
Attendees:  Jim Copsey , Mike Pipke, Jeff Kempson, Ross Sexter, Tim McCullough, Dawn Deady, Melinda Nash, Amanda Tutino, Wanda Kenney, Linda Withrow, Ann Sweet, and Scott Sweet.  Larry Rich, Laura Berhle, Amanda Cox, Kent Withrow.

Board President Tim Mccullough opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  

Woodlands Swim Team Moms Laura Berhle and Amanda Cox said there were 75 swimmers last year.  There were fun family events during the season such as a cookout, swim-in movie night, and tye dying t-shirts.  Non-Woodland member families who were sponsored by member families to be on the team volunteered and kids showed up for practices and meets. Woodlands will be hosting the conference Invitational and several dates were presented.   Mike motioned to hold invitational on June 28 and 29, Melinda seconded.  

Treasurer: Dave Fellabaum was out of town for business.  He forwarded a report prior to the meeting. Tim passed around a worksheet to directors to provide information on what is needed to fund projects for the next year.  Dave will incorporate directors’ input into budget.  Action: Directors should have ready for next meeting.  Should have about $24,000 at start of next fiscal year. 

Tennis:  Melinda Nash said nets will be removed in November.  
Grounds: Jeff talked with Dan of Ace Paving.  Wire mesh in creek has been torn up in couple places.  Dan suggested repairing wire then taking rip rap out of creek and put back on dam.  Might not be available right away.  Will have to have work inspected by someone, probably county, but uncertain. Tim said we need to find out if county will do part of the work since it’s part of a county drain.  When baskets were put in county did it.  DNR letter of June 2017 regarding dam inspection was discussed.  Received a fair rating, need to complete emergency action plan and a few other things.  Action: Find out how much it would cost to move rip rap. Look at woodlands springs website to see what work is being proposed on their dam. Action: Linda will send contact for Woodlands Springs to Jeff and Dawn. Dawn will help Jeff to determine what is needed to comply with DNR. Dawn will document meeting with Linda’s contact. Maybe ask Christopher Burke Engineerring (Brian McKenna), Vic Wenning, and others to provide estimate on next year’s inspection, need for moving rip rap now,  and possible subsequent work after next year’s inspection. Would be nice to set up biannual inspection with a firm.  Action: Find firm, do rip rap. Thanks to Mike for powerwashing parking lot and overseeing sealing.
Clubhouse: Mike reported $8642 estimated to repair meter panel.  Fire hazard right now. Aspaugh Electric provided estimate.  Box will have to be moved to other side of building and new line run from transformer. IPL will not allow old line which runs under pool deck to be used.  50% would be deposit.  Aspaugh will get permits from Carmel and have IPL inspect.  Suggest not encapsulating right now and do meter box instead.  Motion: Wanda made motion to proceed with project on electrical as soon as possible.  Motion approved.  Mike will start process tomorrow.  Scott will pay deposit out of petty cash.  Structural engineer said building structurally sound.  No load on posts in basement.  Suggested cutting off post in pump room and putting cement blocks under them due to water.  

Pool:  Ross Sexter said no report at this time. Tim has two contractors who will try to find leaks.  Splash pad contractor has not been responding to further questions at this time.  Still working on finding chairs.

Membership: Linda brought chili cookoff plaque to be hung. Scott will hang.  Next year’s dues statements will be done differently.  Email sent with dues statement and if haven’t paid online by set date will send a hard copy. Membership information sheet can be digitally sent as well just asking for corrections to current data.  
Vice President: Jim Copsey no report at this time.

Activities:  Euchre night coming up on October 13.   Octoberfest on October 28 with BYOB, corn hole, painting pumpkins, snacks, apple cider.  Both activities directors will be out of town on October 28.  New Year’s event instead of Christmas.  

Clubhouse Managers: Scott said fire inspection went well, HVAC service set up,12  rentals booked. Carpet cleaning will be scheduled soon. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

